
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire
Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, May 14th, 2013

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past
President), Antony Donovan (Treasurer), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr.
Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Dave Estey (Autocross Chair), Howard Roundy
(Website/S.W. Editor), Drew Young, George Young, Terry Murphy III, Donna Stevens, Gary Brundrett.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:07pm By Terry Murphy IV.

Minutes: From March 12th, No Corrections needed.  Motion to accept made by Dave Estey seconded
by Donna Stevens.

Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis.  There are 162 Members (146 Regular & 16 Life).
Motion to accept made by Charlie  Parsons seconded by John Stevens.

Treasurers Report: Made by Antony Donovan.  Discussed Finances. Motion to accept made by Dave
Estey seconded by Curtis Hodgman.

Publicity Report: Made by Dave Estey.  Facebook traffic is increasing rapidly.  Businesses have taken
notice to our facebook page, Suzuki of Manchester has proposed the club appear at a weekly car show.

Sponsorship Report: Made by Paul Giblin. A large banner to be made for sponsor(7 feet by 3 feet),
asking $400 per year per sponsor, their names will be on the banner the whole year and displayed at
every event the club holds. Starting mainly in 2014.

Autocross Report: Made by Dave Estey.  
• Event #1- 62 people were in attendance with 6 runs each averaging 35 seconds per run.
• Event #2- A Worker Coordinator was appointed to check on working positions by everyone ;

two people had their times disqualified for not working their stations they signed up for.  56
people were in attendance with 9 runs each averaging 42 seconds per run.

• School #1- Exercises in the morning consisted of brake and turn, figure “8” big circle small
circle, and twin slaloms.  A lecture of autocross operation was discussed followed by a small
autocross in the afternoon.  21 attended w/ 6 no shows.  Overall went well.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young.
• Roughly 40 registered so far, budget is going as planned.  Trophies will be handled.  Event

shirts for drivers and workers to be handed out on Saturday night.  Radio upgrades to be tested
on site.  Cable setting starts at 11 on Friday morning for this weekend.  Workers meeting at 7;15



AM at start gate.  Event starts at 8 AM, workers should think of ear plugs.

Old Business:
• Gary Sloper was running for Louie in the Boston Marathon returned with messages of extreme

appreciation.

New Business:
• 2013 Banquet Update- A phone call has been made to Loudon Country Club as a new location.
• Donna presented a message from Chris Barnes stating that a High Resolution photo of their car

on a plaque will be awarded to the class winners at the end of the year.
• Paul Giblin mentioned the display at the Owl's Head Transportation Museum.
• Ray Boisseneau asked Paul to ask the club to have another special meeting at his race shop.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:15pm. Moved by Antony Donovan and seconded by Donna Stevens.


